
 
August 6, 2020 
 
Dear Nosotros Community, 
 
As we begin what is surely one of the most challenging school years in history, I’d like to update 
you on some of the changes you can expect as we reopen Nosotros Academy. We plan to open to 
all students for remote learning beginning Monday, August 10, and will transition to on-site 
learning if and when it is safe to do so.  
 
Let me assure you that the safety of our students, staff, and families is our highest priority. The 
situation in regards to the COVID-19 pandemic is fluid, and we will adjust our safety procedures 
as necessary based on the recommendations of the Centers for Disease Control (CDC). 
 
Communication is going to be the key to our success during these turbulent times. We are going 
to use the Nosotros Academy website as the primary communication tool for this year. You will 
be able to find updates, enrollment forms, the student handbook, and information about your 
specific classroom on the website. Please visit us at: ​www.nosotrosacademy.org​. 
 
We will also be using a text messaging service called REMIND to send you quick updates re: 
school policy. Each family will be requested to join two REMIND groups during orientation: one 
for the entire school to receive general updates and one for the individual classroom. 
 
Finally, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact your child’s teacher or the front 
office. By working together to provide quality educational opportunities for our students, we will 
emerge from this public health crisis an even stronger community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Peter Felix 
Principal, Nosotros Academy 
www.nosotrosacademy.org 
(520) 623-1024  

http://www.nosotrosacademy.org/
http://www.nosotrosacademy.org/


 

  

 



 
 
K-8 Student Handbook Addendum (Fall Semester 2020) 
Due to the ever changing nature of the COVID-19 pandemic, families will not 
receive a paper copy of the Student Handbook during orientation this year. A copy 
of the Student Handbook from last year (2019/2020) is available on our website 
and will apply to all onsite activities if and when we ​fully​ reopen. In the meantime, 
here are a few things for all families to consider. 
 
Visiting School 
We will begin the year by teaching all classes remotely. At some point, depending on health and 
safety conditions, we may begin a phased reopening. In the meantime, you may have to visit the 
school for a number of reasons-to drop off forms, participate in orientation, etc. Please note that 
if you must visit the school, we will have the following safety protocols in place to protect staff 
and students. 

● All visitors to campus must wear a mask and practice social distancing at all times. 
● All visitors will have their temperature checked before being admitted to the classroom. 

Please follow the signs to the screening area. 
● Please make an appointment before coming to school. To schedule a meeting, please 

contact your child’s teacher or the front office at 623-1024. 
● No more than two groups of people will be allowed in the front office at the same time.  
● These protocols are subject to change depending on health and safety conditions. 

 
Remote Learning 
Remote learning is new to most of us — students, teachers, parents, and families. To help us all 
be successful with this new style of learning, we offer the following suggestions: 

● Remember that the same goals apply to remote learning as in-person instruction, only the 
method of delivery changes.  

● Some people will adjust to this more quickly than others.  
● Strive to make sure all your online communication is respectful. 
● We are all learning to do this so please have patience and a sense of humor. 
● Help students set up a productive space for them to work at home.  
● Stick with the same weekly schedule as much as possible. 



 

 
Technology 
Nosotros has a limited amount of computers and other technology to support the at-home 
learning of your student. Please contact your child’s teacher if you need a computer for use at 
home or are having trouble getting connected to the internet.  
 
Online Etiquette (Digital Citizenship) 
The Nosotros Academy behavior policy remains in effect as students interact in their virtual 
classrooms. We expect students to communicate respectfully in written communication (i.e. no 
profanity) and video conferencing (i.e. respecting the dress code). Bullying, harassment, and 
intimidation through online classroom platforms will not be tolerated. 
Note: Parents will be notified if any student violates this policy and the student/family may 
lose any computer equipment provided by Nosotros Academy. 
 
Communication 
Communication will be key in successfully navigating these times. The Nosotros Academy 
website will be the primary communication tool for this year. You will be able to find updates, 
enrollment forms, the student handbook, and information about your specific classroom on the 
website. Please make sure you are familiar with our website at: ​www.nosotrosacademy.org​. 
 
We will also be using a text messaging service called REMIND to send you quick updates re: 
school policy. Each family will be requested to join two REMIND groups during orientation: one 
for the entire school to receive general updates and one for the individual classroom. 
 
Finally, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher. We will mail out progress reports 
and report cards at least 4 times per semester, as we have for the past several years, but you may 
want to establish more regular check-in times, especially near the beginning of the semester. 
 
As always, please let us know if you have any questions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.nosotrosacademy.org/


 



 

 

 


